
 

UNITY CHRISTIAN  

H IGH SCHOOL 
The Inner Loop 

A P R I L  2 8 ,  2 0 1 6   V O L U M E  1 2 ,  I S S U E  1 5  
S P E C I A L  P O I N T S  

O F   I N T E R E S T :  

A  M E S S A G E  F R O M  

T H E  P R I N C I P A L  

G R A D E  1 2  F R E N C H  

C L A S S  

C I N D E R E L L A !  

N O T E S  A N D  N E E D S  

E L E M E N T A R Y  

S C H O O L  G O L F             

T O U R N A M E N T S  

K O R T R I G H T      

C E N T R E  &  G R .  1 2  

G E O G R A P H Y  C L A S S  

U N I T Y  P R A Y E R      

C O R N E R  

The Bi-Weekly Newsletter for Unity Families designed to keep you ñIn the Loop!ò 

 I M P O R T A N T  

D A T E S  I N     

A P R I L / M A Y  

Gr. 12 French 

Class in Quebec  

Apr. 28 -

May 1 

Badminton 

Tournament at 

Brock  

Apr. 29 ð 

Apr. 30  

OACS Track 

and Field Meet 

in Brampton  

 

May 2 

Choir Festival  May 6-7 

Spring Banquet  May  13 

Spring Arts  

 Festival  
May 19 

 

A Message from the Principal, Mr. Aaron Harnden 
   Last Friday evening was a wonderful time of community at 
the De-pave event at our school.  We had between 80-100 
students, staff, and parents help pry up pavement, break it, 
and wheel it over to our dump zone.  New soil was laid and 
grass seed was spread, along with the planting of annual 
flowers.                                                                                       
                                       ...Continued on the next page 
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CINDERELLA! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

More information and photos of Cinderella on page 3! 



A Message from the Principal, Continuedé 
Along with our school community, more than 20         
neighbours of various organizations were present.  The 
Lions Club kept us well fed with hamburgers and hot dogs, 
and Windfall Ecology, along with Paul Van Loenen,          
provided everyone with equipment, tools, and organization. 

Friday was only the beginning of our de-paving of the 
lot.  As government grants become available, more work 
will be done in making our area greener and healthier for 
Lake Simcoe. 

Tied into this project, three different classes of students have been working with the Lake Simcoe 
Region Conservation Authority in understanding the purpose of rain gardens and creating one in the 
southwest corner of our lot.  Students in Mrs. Petrinôs and Mr. Lopesô Biology classes and Mrs. 
Clarkôs Resource Management course are currently researching plants that will grow locally.  They 
will be designing the garden.  John Tjeerdsma, an engineer at RJ Burnside, will approve the plans 
before building takes place.   

We look forward to seeing the end result of our labour and eventually seeing students and          
community members using the green space.  

***                                                                                             
Unity Christian High School hosted 18 high school            
administrators from across Ontario.  Three times a year,   
the high school group meets to discuss topics of leadership 
and examine issues in education.  This meeting gave us  
the opportunity to show off our building and explain the    
story of Unity.  Aaron Harnden and Jeff Weening shared 
about our vision and identity.  Matt Huitema (alumnus) and 
Ana Martinez-Cruz (current Grade 12 student) also spoke 
to the group about their Senior Projects.  
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             Grade 12 French Class 

 
The grade 12 French girls are off to Quebec! We are really 
excited for this opportunity and are thankful to everyone who 
supported us in our fundraising! Stay tuned for some         

pictures of our trip! 
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 CINDERELLA! 
 

Show 
The cast and crew of Cinderella have been enjoying some much needed rest after a very successful 
show run this year!  With four completely sold out shows and almost 100 elementary school students 
visiting for a formal dress rehearsal, nearly 600 people saw our school production this year.  A HUGE 
thank you to all students, teachers, parents and volunteers who contributed to the show ï it truly is a 
team effort and what a wonderful outcome it was!  We had a ball! 

 

 
Photo Credit: William Springle  

 
Cinderella Tea Party! 
In addition to our four performances of Cinderella, Unity also hosted a Cinderella Tea Party this year, 
where approximately 75 children (and their parents!) visited our upstairs hallway that was transformed 
into a Cinderella palace!  Boys and girls were able to have delicious treats with Cinderella and her 
friends, have their photos taken, receive autographs and make crafts, and enjoy a lovely time together.  
Special thanks to all of the helpers who contributed to this magical afternoon, including Debbie Roberts-
Dodd and Aleasha Kapteyn who organized the entire tea party. 
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